
I have lived on Wolverley Road for 26 years . Both my children walk along Wolverley 
Road to and from school every day , we have noticed Wolverley Road has become 
busier year on year since living here, more recently we have noticed an increase in 
traffic since the re development of the Lea Castle Hospital site housing.. Another 
possible 75  Quarry Lorries per day using this road would pose an incredible hazard for 
traffic and highway safety .The roads are not suitable for this increase.  
This site for the proposed Quarry is surrounded by housing,schools and a growing 
community it will have a detrimental impact on this beautiful area, the wildlife with the 
'refil material ? Hazardous waste that could be permitted further down the line where 
does this stop.... this will decimated the green belt and the community in it . 
Please do not allow this proposition to proceed. Thank you.  
 
Regards  
Bridget Homer  
Wolverley Road Resident.  
 
 


